The “Future” of College Football?
The game of college football has undergone major changes over the past few years (especially this past off-season). The College Football Playoff system expanding from 4 to 12 teams, NIL, the Transfer Portal, Conference Expansion, etc. are changing the game and the landscape seems to indicate more major changes will come soon.
Will college teams be formed into a business?
Will the NCAA go away?
Will players become employees of the university?
If the players become employees, will there be movement toward forming a “collective bargaining union?”
The Oklahoma State University football program has introduced QR scan codes as a creative way for individuals, groups, organizations to donate money for NIL distribution. QR codes will be on the back of player helmets, displayed on “signage” at the stadium, etc. Will this end up being a “smart” move?
How will university athletic departments satisfy Title IX?
Are we headed toward a 64-team super division?
Will players begin using the “Portal” for negotiating for more NIL money?
Nick Saban shared his thoughts on where things are headed during the GameDay show on ESPN today (Aug. 24, 2024). Below are a few of his comments: (College Football News)
“Saban explained that he envisions players using the portal both to position themselves for their prospective careers and to aid the programs they might join.” He also commented, “There will be less deviation from the top programs and more teams benefitting through increased depth in their rosters.”
I will be adding a few of my thoughts and referenced thoughts of some of those who might be more credible to this document as we progress through the 2024 season.


